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The Bronx, New York - On August 31, 2023, history was made in the vibrant borough of the

Bronx, and it is with immense pride and gratitude that I, State Senator Luis Sepúlveda,

extend my heartfelt congratulations to Santiago Matías, Alofoke Media Group, and the

entire Latino community.
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This extraordinary broadcast, which captivated the hearts and minds of thousands of people,

was a testament to the power of unity and community strength. I want to assure you that

the New York City Police Department and the Mayor's Office reported no major issues

during this monumental occasion. The behavior of our community was exemplary,

showcasing the remarkable unity that defines us.

Santiago Matías, Alofoke Media Group, and the entire Latino community's unwavering trust

in one another played a pivotal role in making this event a resounding success. Your belief in

the people of the Bronx and their ability to come together for a common purpose was

evident and inspiring. Witnessing such a powerful demonstration of unity was a profound

experience, and I am deeply honored to have been part of this historic moment.

Moreover, I want to acknowledge the dedication and hard work of the entire team at Alofoke

Media Group, whose tireless efforts made this achievement possible. Your commitment to

excellence has not gone unnoticed, and your contributions have left a lasting, positive

impact on our community.

As we celebrate this remarkable milestone, I am filled with pride for our community,

Santiago Matías, Alofoke Media Group, and the incredible individuals who contributed to its

success. Together, we have showcased the strength of unity and trust, proving that when a

community comes together, incredible things can happen. I am confident that our

collaboration will continue to yield even greater accomplishments for the Bronx and its

people in the future.

In closing, I offer my warmest congratulations to Santiago Matías, Alofoke Media Group, the

entire Latino community, and all who played a part in this historic achievement. The Bronx

is fortunate to have individuals and organizations like yours that tirelessly work to make our

community stronger. Here's to many more achievements and milestones in the days ahead.



Sincerely,

State Senator Luis Sepúlveda Representing SD32, The Bronx, New York


